
May 15th,  2023 Town Administrator Update: 

• Last week was mainly occupied with getting the warrant, highway budget notes and annual report 

to the printers. If all goes according to plan, they should be in the mail by Friday. I am also 

working on the motions, which town counsel will then review, and the warrant lite, provided by 

Erica. 

• I had my final OSHA training with Jan Ameen and Lynn Rose. They will be providing me with a 

binder which includes all the information we’ve covered as well as the information the attendants 

were given during their trainings. We should be proud to be part of the FCSWMD, as we are the 

only towns which have now been trained in OSHA concerns at transfer stations in the state, all 

due to Jan & Lynn’s hard work in creating this training for the district towns. 

• I just received from Brian Domina, Whately Town Administrator, 5 copies of bid specifications 

from 1990 for the Conway Grammar School. They had been in Sunderland, we’re not sure why, 

and it was thought at first they were Whately’s, but they’ve now made it back home to Conway. 

• For the past two years Conway has opted out of the mosquito spraying by the state through an 

application process. When I inquired about this year’s application I was told the legislation for it 

had lapsed, and now it seems that new legislation has been introduced which would revamp the 

spraying program statewide, since the current model has been based on information that is very 

old and does not include new information about pesticides as well as PFAS. The town still has 

$5,000 in funds for mosquito related testing made available at last year’s town meeting. 


